

19 March 2020

Alyson Keane Chairman Dodderhill Parish Council Via email

Dear Alyson

## **Outcome of your Community Legacy Grant application**

Thank you for submitting a Community Legacy Grant application for the open space project.

As you know our Communities and Funding Advisory Panel has completed a detailed assessment of the round two Community Legacy Grant applications.

Our Executive Board met yesterday to consider the Panel's recommendations. After careful consideration the Board has decided not to award you a grant for this project this year for the reasons outlined below.

While you provided a lot of information to support your application, there was a lack of sufficient detail in a number of areas including how the project would address need and the anticipated impact of the project. There was also a lack of clarity about how the project would contribute to the delivery of Wychavon's priorities and goals.

The application lacked detail about how the project will be delivered and key milestones. While the parish council has made considerable efforts to consult the majority of local residents and provided evidence of community support for the project, an organisation (i.e. the Allotment Association) that is a key stakeholder affected by part of the project is not supportive.

The Executive Board recognise all the time and effort that you have put into your application and understand that you will be disappointed by this decision. If you are able to address all the issues identified in the feedback you may be able to apply for a Community Legacy Grant in future.

Yours sincerely

Tracy Perkins
Communities and Engagement Officer

Copy to: Councillor Lawrence Smith











